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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 

MEETING DATE:  May 24, 2022 

TO:  Board of Supervisors 

FROM:  Trisha Tillotson, Acting Director of Public Works 

SUBJECT: Resolution to award the contract for the River Fire Tree Removal 
Safety Project to Bay Area Tree Specialists for a total amount of 
$30,850.00 under County project number 440830 and authorizing the 
Auditor Controller to encumber the contract – District II. 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached resolution. 
 
FUNDING: This project will be initially funded by the Road Fund, which will then request a 
reimbursement from Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA), California Office of 
Emergency Services, and any unreimbursed portion will be compensated to the Road Fund by 
General Fund, as per Resolution 22-134.  
 
BACKGROUND: On March 22, 2022, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors approved 
Resolution 22-134 to authorize the Purchasing Agent to solicit bids for the River Fire Tree 
Removal Safety Project. These bids were opened on April 19, 2022, and are listed below: 
 
   Bidder     Total Bid 

1. C&C Contracting Inc.    $118,774.00 
2. Jim Norman’s Trees Unlimited   $  44,260.00 
3. Tyrell Resources     $144,655.00 
4. McKellar Tree Services and Logging  $  85,000.00 
5. The Professional Tree Care Company  $  55,850.00 
6. Bella Wildfire and Forestry    $  43,533.00 
7. Robinson Enterprises    $  93,300.00 
8. Kingsborough Atlas Tree Surgery   $  39,010.00 
9. All Phase Land Clearing     $119,000.00 
10. Mountain F Enterprises    $  43,950.00 
11. Bay Area Tree Specialists    $  27,800.00 
12. Environmental and Demolition Services Group $157,310.00 

 
Engineer’s Estimate   $150,000.00 

 
It is recommended that the contract be awarded to the low bidder, Bay Area Tree Specialists at the 
bid price of $27,800.00, plus a 10% contingency of $2,780.00 for a total of $30,850.00. Work is 
expected to begin mid-summer 2022. 
 
 
Item Initiated by: Michelle Garcia, Assistant Engineer 

Trisha Tillotson 
Acting Director of Public Works 
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Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, Acting Director of Public Works 

Submittal Date:  May 4, 2022 
Revision Date: 


